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MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

Date:



June 13, 2019
Place:



3rd Floor Conference Room                                






500 North Calvert Street  






Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Present:


H. C. Harclerode, P.E., Vice Chairman

Pastor Farinas, P.E.

      



Sallye E. Perrin, P.E.





David G. Mongan, P.E

Karl Rickert, P.E.

Sandra Murphy

Justin Williams, Esq.

Others Present:
Joseph Cullingford, Executive Director





Rory Wise, Assistant Executive Director






Milena Trust, AAG, Counsel to the Board





Andy Brouwer, Assistant Attorney General






Frazier West, Investigator






Ruby Courtney, Board Administrator






Shontae Moore, Administrative Specialist
Absent:
            Steven A. Arndt, Ph.D., P.E., Chairman
___________________________________________________________________________

CALL TO ORDER


Vice Chairman Harclerode called the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m.

ACTION ON MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the May 9, 2019 Board meeting as submitted.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY



Motion (II) was made by Mr. Rickert, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to approve 18 applications for reciprocity as follows:



54527  Ahmed H. Bendary





54530  James D. Bowman


54528  Michael W. Bensh






54531  Hanif K. Drzal



54529  William D. Bevier






54532  Vennila Durai
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY (Cont’d)



54533  Alvis O. Elrod







54538  Christopher S. Legg







54478  Scott R. Grover






54539  Michael  V. Marsjanik



54534  Daniel Waydon Hoge





54464  Nischal Mishra



54535  Faridul Aashigh I. Katha Basha


43551  Donald  Phillips



54536  Barbara T. Kotecki





54540  Nicholas R. Seese



54537  Jeffrey R. Laney






54541  Brenton A. Stone

EXECUTIVE SESSION



Motion (III) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Mr. Rickert and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 9:41 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, §3-305(b) (7). Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 10:10 a.m.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE
Mr. Rickert reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee

at its meeting on June 13, 2019.



17-PE-20

Investigating


18-PE-02

Retain Expert (Structural)
18-PE-05

Hearing May 9, 2019 

12-PE-19

Hearing June 13, 2019


13-PE-19

Applying for Firm Permit


19-PE-19

Jury Trial set for July 9, 2019 – Baltimore City


20-PE-19

Reopened/Investigating


21-PE-19   
Contractual Issue. Close


23-PE-19

Hearing June 13, 2019


24-PE-19

Hold until evidence of completion of probation has been received


26-PE-19

Referred for Criminal Prosecution in Charles County


28-PE-19

Investigating



29-PE-19

Investigating
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT 


Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Farinas seconded by Mr. Mngan, and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.
CONDUCT - None
NEW BUSINESS 

Topics to Discuss with NCEES North East Zone Vice President


The Board discussed topics they wish to discuss with the Northeast Zone Vice President when he comes to visit at the July 11, 2019 Board meeting. The Board decided they wanted to discuss the Education Standard, Washington Accord and evaluations. 
Request for New License Numbers


Mr. Cullingford explained that the Board has received a few requests for issuance of a new license number from licensees who seal and license numbers have been stolen and used. He mentioned this is happening in Charles, Baltimore and Calvert County and charges have already been filed in some cases.  Mr. Cullingford talked to Mr. Petrosino in our IT department and found out that the license history can be transferred to the new license number.  Mr. Cullingford recommends that this decision be made at the Board level.  The Board discussed if we have the responsibility of notifying the permitting offices and if a license search is conducted on the website would this information be reflected there.  The Board noted that it is the responsibility of the licensee to report issuance of a new license number to the permitting offices. Vice Chairman Harclerode suggested that the Maryland Building Officials Association (MBOA) also be notified.  Ms. Perrin suggested this matter be discussed at the NCEES Annual meeting to see if other state boards are having this issue and if so what they do.   The Board decided to deal with this issue on a case by case basis. 
Display of Updated License


Ms. Perrin asked if there were any laws or regulations which required a licensee to display their current license at their place of business.  She brought up this issue because her company has a location with an open office which will not have anywhere for the licensee to display the license.  Ms. Trust confirmed that there is no law or regulation which required a licensee to display their current license. 
OLD BUSINESS

Legislative Update 



Ms. Trust had nothing new to report.

Education Standard


This issue has been deferred until the July 2019 Board meeting.
Board Sponsored Ethics Course 
Mr. Cullingford stated he is working on content development and will be asking for input 
from the Board members.  Ms. Trust reinforced that fact the individual Board members are not allowed to teach an ethics course. 
CPC COMMITTEE REPORT 


Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously

carried to approve the CPC provider application of Pureflow, Inc. and to deny the applications of Gutschick, Little, & Weber, P.A. and Haws Corporation because the content of the courses being presented do not meet the criteria defined in the Continuing Professional Competency requirements in the regulations. 
REPORT FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 


Mr. Cullingford informed the Board that extensive repairs are being made to the building parking garage beginning August 1, 2019 and that the Board members will either have to park at a meter in the vicinity or in a parking garage nearby.  He let the Board members know that they can request reimbursement for parking by submitting an expense report. 


Mr. Cullingford also mentioned the email he sent out informing all Board members who plan to attend the NCEES Annual meeting in Washington, DC on August 14-17, 2019 that parking is $55 per day. He also mentioned that Ms. Washington will be leaving at the end of the month and that Mr. Harlerode will be getting the Distinguished Service award at the Annual meeting.  

REPORT FROM BOARD COUNSEL


Ms. Trust stated the department’s name will be changed to the Department of Labor effective July 1, 2019.



Ms. Trust also she responded to the email from the Charles County official that was discussed at the May 9, 2019 Board meeting regarding the use of the term “Engineer”.  She mentioned that memos to the County officials are posted online under Joint Chairs and this will continue to be the process. Ms. Trust stated that government exemptions remain to be an issue. 
CORRESPONDENCE 
Email from Bryant Blake


The Board received an email from Bryant Blake dated May 7, 2019 authorizing the Board to issue him a new license number.  He did not state the reason for the request.  Since the Board decided earlier in the meeting to deal with these issues on a case by case basis the Board is asking that the licensee provide the Board with the reason he needs a new license number.   Ms. Courtney notify Mr. Blake and inform him that he needs to give a reason in writing for the request and that it will be his responsibility to notify the county permitting offices of the license number change if granted. 

HEARING:  BOARD V SCOTT S. CHOI 11:23 a.m. to 1:35 p.m. 
HEARING:  BOARD V Ahmed L. RADWAN 1:38 p.m. to 1:41 p.m.

EXECUTIVE SESSION II



Motion (VII) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Mr. Rickert and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 1:42 p.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, §3-305(b) (7). Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 1:46 p.m.

Motion (VIII) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Farinas and unanimously 

carried to revoke the license of a licensee who failed to respond to an audit and to deny an application for renewal of a another licensee for a conduct issue. 

APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 


 There were 55 applications, supported by NCEES Model Law Engineer records that were administratively approved for licensure.

APPLICATIONS APPROVED
 FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE OF
ENGINEERING EXAMINATION


Bismark R. Agbelie






Christopher P. Hardy






Jillian F. Allen








Mary Margarette L. Hong



Mohammed A. Alqadhi





Wayne Hui



Kimberly J. Ambrose






Heather L. Hunt



Hannah Ashenafi







David B. Ives



Abiy Atomssa








Michael J. Itzla



Peter A. Aziz








Amruta Kalvit



Cory J. Beam








Harish Kapadia



Mikiku G. Beka







Joseph W. Laliberte



Mahyoud Bekhet







Rachel M. Lew



Paul R. Bender







Joseph Moges



Rebecca Bire








Hidemi Omori



Abbie D. Coplin







David W. Peake



Loujin Daher








Maxwell H. Pepper



Ian L. Delwiche







Joshua M. Phillips



Mehmet E. Doker







Hiren Prajapati



Kelly M. Ferguson






Sarah Purcell



Rhonda A. Ford







Radoslaw M. Radzikowski



Ian D. Gallogly







Hector I. Ramirez



Joshua P. Gozum







Alaa H. Saeed



Wael Hafez








Leanna F. Schenkemeyer

APPLICATIONS APPROVED
 FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE OF

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION (Cont’d)


Bhupendra R. Singh






Yared D. Tekleyes




Nicholas Smith







Sean P. Toner



Benjamin T. Sobocinski





Zachary T. Visgarda



Robert C. Stewart







Taeko Wakasono



Jessica M. Stratton






Elizabeth C. Woolls



Mike Sutton








Girum T. Worku



Jaleel A. Syed








Drew Zahradka



Fannie Tao








Yanhong Zhao

OTHER BUSINESS - None


Chairman Arndt mentioned he received an email from a MD PE requesting statistics on the number of complaints were filed against MD Professional Engineers.  Of the complaints filed the requester wanted to know how many were deemed credible and investigated further.  The requester also wanted to know the last time a MD PE lost his/her license and how often that happens.  Mr. Cullingford provided the information to answer the email. 


The next Board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, July 11, 2019.

ADJOURNMENT 



Motion (IX) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 1:53 p.m.
_____x_____  With Corrections
      

____________  Without Corrections


Signed by:
Steven Arndt, Chairman


Date: July 11, 2019
